


From: Bruce Hagen
To: -- City Council; Peggy Flynn
Cc:
Subject: Thank you for staying up late with us!
Date: Tuesday, April 9, 2024 2:00:20 AM
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---Warning: Use caution before clicking any attachments. THIS EMAIL IS FROM OUTSIDE
OUR EMAIL SYSTEM.---
Dear Councilmembers and City Manager, thank you so much for all the work (and
anguish?) you put into the D Street decision. It was a tough one!

I can say this: Safe Streets Petaluma intends to work closely with both D Street
supporters and opponents of the bike lane, both in the implementation of the trial,
and in considering potential designs for the post-reconstruction. After tonight's
adjournment, I talked with Pepper Fernandez about this, and showed her SSP's
ideas for "Slow D Street'' (below). She was very interested; we share a big concern
about speeding and safety. I gave her my contact info, and expect we'll soon be in
touch.

We are happy to include anyone from Public Works in these conversations.

Onward!
Bruce







D/Sunnyslope to I Street & down toward the Boulevard every day & it just keeps getting
worse. It is significently worse than D Street! (D for Dangerous! I for Insane!)

Thanks for considering the points given here. We love this town & want safety & sanity. 
M. Atkinson/Sunnyslope Ave.

Sent from my Verizon, Samsung Galaxy smartphone



From: David Garti
To: -- City Clerk
Subject: Bike Lanes for D Street
Date: Monday, April 8, 2024 5:11:08 PM

---Warning: Use caution before clicking any attachments. THIS EMAIL IS FROM OUTSIDE
OUR EMAIL SYSTEM.---
Dear City Councilmembers,

Thank you for your continued leadership to make Petaluma a city where all bicyclists can feel
safe to ride. Please vote to approve the proposed bike lanes on D Street!

Much appreciated,

David Garti
Commissioner, City of Petaluma Climate Action Commission









make sure that the plans for D street address the residents’ other traffic related concerns.  First, could we
please see some move to someday shift non-local commercial traffic to San Antonio Road?  Second, could
we please see some action to enforce traffic noise ordinances?  Once a few thousand-dollar fines for
modified exhaust systems or citations for excess noise are handed out, I believe word will get around the
area and might have a salutary effect on the behavior of this particular group of sociopaths.  Finally, could
we please see to some plans to rebalance the traffic flow priorities at the boulevard so that D street traffic
can move better?  A change to signage prohibiting right turn on red from the boulevard onto D street headed
north, would do the trick.

I thank the council in advance for your attention to these issues.





My name is Maureen Gottschall and I am a 21 year resident of D Street.
We have 4 drivers with cars in our family with 3 of them currently living at home. We have a very
short driveway and use the street in front of our house daily to park our vehicles.This proposed
bike lane and loss of parking will have a significant impact on our daily lives.

● We purchased our house as most people do to create a home for our family. We both
work full-time and this is a big part of our long-term retirement plan.

● This measure would negatively impact the value of our home and cause financial stress
to our main investment.

● We would have never purchased a home that did not have parking in front of it. We lived
in SF for many years without sidewalk parking in front of our house. Having ease of
access to my home is very important to me and my family.

● This will cost millions of dollars of lost value collectively to the homeowners of D street.
● For the benefit of few who may or may not live in our community who could easily take a

left and use B Street. The hill on Sunnyslope is small. My own children and I would walk
or ride bikes up that hill when we would go to their daycare. It is an easily accessible,
walking and riding hill.

● B street is exactly what you think of when you think of the term “sharing the road”;
parking, bike lanes and driving lanes.

● What would happen on D Street is not the same. This is not sharing the road, it is taking
over the road.

● By losing 126 or so parking spots, you will force hundreds on a weekday and possibly
1,000’s on a busy holiday to cross D street. My family alone will take 6 - 10 trips across
the street daily.

● This increased pedestrian foot traffic across a trucking route, major artery to current and
planned communities as well as an emergency vehicle route will increase the danger
and harm to our community.

● I think of my parents who are elderly and have ADA parking placards for their vehicles.
This has completely ignored them and provided no options for them.

● My family and friends with small children and strollers who normally park on my side of
the street will be forced to cross at their own peril.

● My neighbors have an ADU as well which requires access to parking. They will be
required to park across the street as well.

● Any benefit to slowing down traffic or calming it down is completely lost by the added
layer of forced pedestrian foot traffic on D street.

Not all decisions can be justified by having good intentions, even if they are aimed at achieving
a greater good. Choosing a D street bike lane and eliminating residential parking will not calm
our streets and it will cause undue financial damage to those residents. We already have a
solution for biking on B street. This is not needed and benefits only a small group of people at
the expense of the D street residents. I urge you to oppose it.









Pam Couch
 

From: pam mmsmarin.com
Sent: Sunday, April 7, 2024 4:23 PM
To: kmcdonnell@cityofpetaluma.org <kmcdonnell@cityofpetaluma.org>;
jshribbs@cityofpetaluma.org <jshribbs@cityofpetaluma.org>; bbarnacle@cityofpetaluma.org
<bbarnacle@cityofpetaluma.org>; mhealy@cityofpetaluma.org <mhealy@cityofpetaluma.org>;
knau@cityofpetaluma.org <knau@cityofpetaluma.org>; dpocekay@cityofpetaluma.org
<dpocekay@cityofpetaluma.org>; Jcaderthompson@cityofpetaluma.org
<Jcaderthompson@cityofpetaluma.org>; PFlynn@cityofpetaluma.org
<PFlynn@cityofpetaluma.org>; cityclerk@cityofpetaluma.org <cityclerk@cityofpetaluma.org>
Subject: Proposed D St. Plan
 
Dear City of Petaluma Mayor, Council members and Managers,

As a member of the Petaluma community who lives just a couple of houses off of D St., I travel
quite a bit on both D and B. If biker safety is the concern, I suggest we focus on the B St. corridor as
it is wider and much calmer than heavily trafficed D St.

Although I appreciate the consideration that went into the “slow the fast down” campaign, my
experience has been not that traffic moves too quickly, but too slowly!  Please, let’s focus on
opening up traffic flow between the E and W side through Rainier and Caulfield thereby lessening
traffic on D street for all. And, let’s focus on enhancing peaceful and bucolic B St. for bike riders.

Seems like a win for all people moving about our city.

Thank you for your work on behalf of our beloved city and thank you for taking my comments into
consideration.

Pam Couch

Sent from my iPhone











they will no longer have a clear line of sight.

Respectfully,

(John) Terry Kosewic














